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Sue gave an update on the 358 W. Larwill Street property.  James Thomas has made an offer to purchase 

this property for $5,000. It is in terrible disrepair and will take a great deal of work. Mr. Thomas 

proposes to convert it from its current duplex state to a single -family home starting as soon as the 

property is transferred and hopes for it to be completed by July of 2021. He owns many rental 

properties and keeps them in good repair and is very responsive to complaints. Steve Wheeler made a 

motion and Jonathan Hofstetter seconded selling the property to Mr. Thomas. Motion passed. 

 

Rohrer Rental Properties agreed to purchase the 433 Garfield Avenue property in Orrville for $6,000. 

Attorney Barrington has prepared a Purchase Agreement and it has been sent to Rohrer Rental’s 

attorney. 

 

Attorney Barrington has prepared a Purchase Agreement template for us to use for future transactions. 

He has been very responsive to all Land Bank matters. 

 

A motion was made by Bobbie Beshara and seconded by Steve Wheeler to permit Melissa Koch to 

expend up to $100 purchase necessary items that she may need in order to conduct the business of the 

Wayne County Land Reutilization Corp.  

 

There was discussion on picking a logo and creating a website.  It was agreed that we really didn’t have 

anything to put on our website since all of our properties have been selling and we have no other 

inventory. We will discuss this again in January. 

 

There was more discussion on the 426 N. Grant St. property. This property went through the foreclosure 

and sheriff sale process in 2018 so now has become the possession of the State. It will be offered at 

Auditor’s sale and Sue and Melissa will check with Jarra on when this might happen. 

 

An accountant will have to be retained to prepare the Form 990 tax return for the Land Bank and Bobbie 

suggested the name of Josh Carey to prepare the return. 

 

 

 

 

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be Friday,  January 22nd at 9:00. 



Jonathan Hofstetter made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Steve Wheeler seconded. Meeting was 

adjourned at 9:30AM. 

 


